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King County




Memorandum
Metropolitan King County Council
TO:
Councilmembers 
From:
Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
RE:
Proposed Ordinance 2008-0592, Item XX on November 10, 2008 Council agenda
Proposed Ordinance 2008-0592 approves the annexation of approximately 35.6 acres of land into fire district 10, known as Blakely Woods Area Annexation, for the purpose of providing fire suppression and emergency medical services.  This entire area is a gated community of 11 parcels.  It is located in the Rural Area of unincorporated King County and zoned RA-5.  Property owners in the area initiated this annexation by petitioning Fire District 10; the Fire District approved the annexation on April 9, 2008.  The Boundary Review Board approved the annexation on August 4, 2008.  The District has certified that the area will assume no taxpayer indebtedness and that its General Obligation Bond will be fully redeemed by December 31, 2008.  The PAO has reviewed the file and agrees that the ordinance is ready for action.

The District has requested that the Council act on this annexation as soon as possible in order to complete the annexation process.  There are no issues raised by the annexation. 
This ordinance will be placed on the Council's agenda for action subject to a motion to relieve the Committee of the Whole for the purpose of taking action.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Attachments: BRB closing letter dated August 4, 2008
                      KC Fire District 10 letter re taxpayer indebtedness dated September 19, 2008
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